Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR)  
re: Cofresh Snack Foods, 39 Menzies Road, Leicester
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please forward us a copy of:

1. Records of complaints from local residents concerning odour nuisance from the site from 8 October 2021 to date. We are aware that you will need to redact the personal information of complainants but please leave visible the street names from which the complaints originate;

Answer:

Please see attached list

2. Correspondence passing between the council and the site regarding odour complaints from 8 October 2021 to date; the investigations of source of odour and measures taken to abate the odour from 8 October 2021 to date;

None for this period

3. Any notices served on the operator in relation to odour nuisance from the site between 8 October 2021 to date;

None for this period

4. Any records, attendance notes, memos, reports (or similar) relating to the

monitoring/site inspections/site visit carried out in relation to odour nuisance from the site from 8 October 2021 to date.

See attached at end of complaints list. 
Names of individuals who are not in public domain have been redacted as these are exempt from release under Section 40(2) of the FOIA and Regulation 13 of the EIR-personal data.  

Personal data relating to third parties (i.e., a party other than the person requesting the information) is not for disclosure to the wider world, which is how any such disclosure must be viewed.

The Council judges that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate and explicit purposes. 

This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
